

Wavell Community Junior School

Est. 1964

Headteacher: Mr. P. Hunter.

Dear Parent/Guardian

15th April 2016

Harry Potter World - Studio Tour - Year 6 Leaver's Trip - 26th May 2016

Warner Bros. Studio Tour London is a behind-the-scenes walking tour featuring authentic sets, costumes and props from the Harry Potter film series. We have the opportunity of visiting the studio tour for pupils to experience the magical world of Harry Potter and discover how the films were produced.

The team behind Warner Bros. Studio Tour London - The Making of Harry Potter wanted to preserve and showcase their iconic props, costumes and sets so that Harry Potter fans could experience the magic of filmmaking first-hand. Set adjacent to the working film studios where all eight Harry Potter films were made, the Studio Tour offers visitors the unique opportunity to explore two soundstages and a back lot filled with original sets, animatronic creatures and breath-taking special effects.

Children will leave school at 6am prompt and return to school at approximately 9pm (traffic depending). We would like all children to arrive at school no later than 5:45am. The teaching staff will provide the children with breakfast on the coach. Children will need to bring a packed lunch for the trip along with a back pack which will contain their belongings and drinks required throughout the day. Children should wear their school jumper over their own clothes so that they are easy to identify when at service stations. Once we arrive at Harry Potter World, the children will be in groups with adults leading and can remove their jumpers prior to entrance. We would encourage sensible shoes and comfortable clothing due to the nature of the trip.

The trip has been paid in part by the money raised from the Year 6 Enterprise Week and school have allocated funds to subsidise the cost of the trip. All we ask is a voluntary contribution of £20 towards the cost of the coach. This is a voluntary donation however if we do not receive sufficient contributions we will be unable to go ahead with the trip. Payments should be made via Parentpay before Friday 13th May 2016. If you require log in details for your child's account please contact the office. Please not that we are unable to accept cash payments.

Please return the consent slip as soon as possible with permission for your child to travel to London and enjoy this celebration of their achievements in Year 6. Slips need to be returned to the school office no later than Friday 13th May.











Your child will need a packed lunch (which school can provide at the cost of a normal school dinner, £2.10), waterproof coat/sun cream/sun hat (depending on the weather), money for an evening meal and for using in the gift shop. Please can-we ask that money for the evening meal be kept separate from the spending money to make sure that they are able to eat between lunch and arriving back home. McDonalds is our preferred option as we can stop at a service station on our return journey. All monies must be kept in a clearly labelled wallet/purse and will be the responsibility of the child throughout the course of the day. Having researched the average cost of souvenirs from the shop, we would recommend that your child should bring **no more than £10**.

As we are travelling over a much longer distance than the children are used to, we are happy to allow them to bring electronic devices (such as iPods, Nintendo DS's etc) and cameras for use on the coach and at Harry Potter World. We are happy for children to bring mobile phones and tablets **but** parents need to understand that their sole purpose is for capturing their experiences over the course of the day. As with monies, these devices will also be the responsibility of the child.

Parents will be kept informed of any delays, arrival at Harry Potter World and expected return times via the school's text messaging service. We would kindly ask that parents use this service and not attempt to contact their child directly.

As we are **returning to school at approximately 9pm**, we would ask that all parents are there to pick up their child. It has been agreed by Mr Hunter that the children must come to school the next day but can arrive at school any time before 10:30am. Your child's teacher will be at school at the normal time of 8:45 am.

Please complete and return the reply slip to the School Office.

Yours sincerely
Mrs Paylor and Mr Manning
Y6 Teachers

PLEASE RETURN TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE BY FRIDAY 13th MAY 2016 Harry Potter World – Studio Tour – 26th May 2016 Child's Name: Class: Class: I do/do not give permission for my child to participate in the visit to Harry Potter World – Studio Tour. I will provide my child with a packed lunch would like the school to provide a packed lunch My child will be at school on Friday at normal time/delayed start (delete as appropriate) Signature of Parent: Date: Mobile Phone Number (main point of contact):